Dear Senator Marco Rubio:

I am writing to you today to suggest a reading of the *Prayer For Our Nation* below on National Prayer Day; May 2, 2019. Our founding father President George Washington told the American people at his inauguration in 1789,

"If our nation does not keep our eyes on God, our nation will fail."

The President, Vice President, Senate House went into a small chapel in New York City and prayed for two hours consecrating this nation into the hands of God. The entire government was kneeling to God on April 30, 1789.

Americans have been blessed as a nation because of these prayers by our forefathers to God.

Two hundred and thirty years later we can see the moral decline of our nation by not keeping our focus on God that our founding father President George Washington had warned us about at the foundation of our nation. Our nation's moral decline is evident in our school shootings, alcohol and drug use, broken homes and marriages to name just a few. Prayer that comes from a sincere heart from our government and its people will move God's provision on our country once more.

PRAYER FOP OUR NATION

"Heavenly and merciful Father ever so compassionate, have mercy on us as a nation. We come to you today in the name of your Son Jesus Christ. Our humble hearts reach out to you to confess our sins as a nation that has brought our moral decline. We repent now and turn to you again our faithful God. Let our sins be wiped out, that a day of refreshing come upon as a nation and its people by our Lord Jesus. We pray that the citizens of our dear country are saved in the spirit through conviction of sin by Your Holy Spirit. We also pray that You intervene for the broken people of our nation as well as heal their hearts. Heal all divisions of all our people so that we can work as one nation under God. We give You all the Glory for all of our blessings that You have bestowed on our nation from its very foundation. We turn to You again and Your commandments once more. In Jesus name we pray. Amen."

Thank you for reading this letter and I hope you consider this prayer to be read on National Pray Day in the Oval Office as well and also April 30th of this year making it two hundred and thirty years from our founding father President George Washington's inauguration in New York City.

Sincerely,

Suzae Chevalier